
ANNOUNCEMENT 
REQUEST FOR PROPOSAL (RFP) 

Heidelberg Township, York County, PA 
  
Heidelberg Township, York County, Pennsylvania, is accepting proposals for a one-time contract to 
perform certain professional services to conduct a comprehensive water system analysis with the intent 
of identifying existing conditions, capacity, and future needs, determining if future rate increases are 
required, and investigating options for a new groundwater source.  A packet of information is available 
outlining requirements for the proposal, evaluation criteria, and the proposed contract. 
 
This project has been federally funded via an award from the York County Community Development 

Block Grant (CDBG) Program. It is subject to nondiscrimination requirements and a “firm fixed fee” 

contract.  

 

Sealed proposals must be received by Judy Mustard, Township Manager, by no later than August 22, 

2025.  If mailed, the proposal should be addressed to:  

 

Heidelberg Township 

Water Feasibility Study RFP Response 

C/O Judy Mustard, Township Manager 

judymustard@heidelbergtwpmunicipal.com 

6424 York Road  

Spring Grove, PA 17362 

 

All proposals must be marked Heidelberg Township: Water Feasibility Study RFP Response. 
 

Proposals can be obtained at the address above between 9:00 AM and 1:00 PM, Monday through 

Thursday, or on the Township website at www.heidelbergtwpmunicipal.com. If additional information is 

needed, please contact Judy Mustard, Township Manager, at 717-225-6606 

or judymustard@heidelbergtwpmunicipal.com. 

 
 
 

Please publish on July 25th and August 1st  

 


